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On Wednesday, February 15, 2006, at 1:20 p.m., S/A Thomas J. Fassbender telephoned Lisa 
Fochs at her place of employment, SCA Tissue, 920-727-2943. S/A Fassbender identified 
himself and advised he was doing follow-up work on the Avery investigation. Fochs agreed to 

answer questions. 

Fochs advised she currently resides at 1605 W. Rogers Avenue, in Appleton, WI 54914. Fochs
cellular telephone number is 920-4 18-0595. She advised she is an accountant for SCA Tissue. 

S/A Fassbender asked Fochs to provide some background on how she met Teresa Halbach and 
her relationship with her. Fochs advised she first met Halbach freshman year in high school at 
Hilbert High School. She advised it wasn't until the last two weeks of high school that she got to 
be good friends with Halbach. She advised that herself, Kelly Pitzen, and Christina Hernke 
became friends at that time and started hanging around. She said she subsequently spent a lot of 
time with Halbach for about one year, and then less time when they went to Green Bay. Fochs
advised that the last few months prior to Halbach's death she started doing more with Halbach,
partly because they started doing a monthly girls' night out. Fochs believed the last time she saw
Halbach was at a wedding at the end of August.

Fochs advised that Pitzen was a good friend of Halbach's. Fochs advised that Hernke really had 
no contact with Halbach since about Halbach's second year in college or 1999 or 2000. Fochs 
believed Halbach graduated in 2002. Fochs believed Halbach graduated in four years, whereas 
Fochs stated she went five years. 

S/A Fassbender asked if she knew where Halbach did her clothes shopping, and she advised she 
would not know. She advised she never went shopping with her. S/A Fassbender asked if she
knew what type of jeans Halbach liked to wear or wore, and she advised no.

S/A Fassbender asked if she ever saw Halbach with a key ring in the shape of the numbers 2003,
and Fochs advised no, that she never really looked at her key ring. 

S/A Fassbender asked Fochs if she was with Pitzen the Thursday night when some calls were 
made to try and locate Halbach. Fochs advised that she was. Fochs stated she did not make any
of the cals. Fochs recalled that they alked to one person that was not very cooperative and 
another person that was upset. Fochs believed the person that was upset had already been called 
once before. Fochs stated that Pitzen was talking to him. Fochs believed that Scott Bloedorn 
was talking to the individual that was not very cooperative. 

SIA Fassbender asked if she knew of any other friends Halbach had that might know such things 
as where she shopped and what type of blue jeans she wore. Fochs advised no, but indicated that 
Halbach had a whole different group of friends in Green Bay. She advised she only met those 
friends on one occasion at a party last summer.

S/A Fassbender asked no further questions and the interview was concluded at 1:30 p.m. 



On Thursday, February 16, 2006, at approximately 7:14 a.m., S/A Fassbender reviewed a voice 
mail message from Fochs. Fochs stated that she had remembered that she did run into Halbach

shopping one time at Kohl's, at what she believed was Bay Park Square Mall in Green Bay. She 
advised this would have been last winter. Fochs advised that Halbach was by herself at the time. 

Fochs provided no further information. 
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